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Felbrvary 8, 2008

SB23-034 Passes out of
Judi

Committee

It was a late night in Senate Judiciary as Senator Rhonda
Fields and | presented our Serious Boldily Injury Bill (Senate
Bill 23-034), which passed on a vote of 3-2 and will now be
heard on the Senate Floor for second reading tomorrow,
February gth

The General Assembly must return to a statutory definition of
*serious bodily injury’ in the criminal code so that serious
bodily injury and risky conduct committed by a defendant
(eg. stabbing another or discharging a firm arm into a
person's body) will still be prosecuted at the level consistent
with the danger those actions
porse to the community, despite
the physical outcomes.

A *bad shot’ or ‘lucky stab’ should
not result in lesser charges.

It's time we stand with the victim
and stop being soft on crime.

Weld Summary & Future Town Halls

I was able to spend a Saturday in Weld County visiting and
talking with freedom-loving people. There was robust
conversation around TABOR. energy security, land use, and
parental rights

Thank you to everyone who hosted us and came out to the joint

My Bills

Two addiitonal bills that | have introduced are:

Senate Bill 23-109 Criminal Penalty Controlled
Substance Supplier

This bill would hold the supplier accountable by
giving them a criminal penalty when a person
dies as a result of the use of a controlled
substance

Families of the victims of fentanyl should not
be the only victims considered and cases
investigated

More dangerous drugs are on their way to
Colorado. The east coast is seeing overdoses
from a combination of drugs - this change will
make the law cleaner in those cases.

Adds a sentencing enhancer to the crime of
Distribution of a Controlled Substance. A
defendant must first be convicted as a drug
dealer before the enhancer applies.

House Bill 23-1148 Temporary Prohibition On
Rule-making After Rule Adopted

This bill will limit an executive agency's ability to
engage in additional rule-making within a
specified period of time following the agency's
adoption of a rule. Essentially this bill will help
the people of Colorado to adapt to the rules that
executive agencies may impliment without
having to worry that the rule will be amended or
changed right after it is authorized.

town halls (in Kersey. Eaton., Fort Lupton. and Hudson) with
Senator Barbara Kirkmeyer, Representative Mike Lynch
Represenative Gabe Evans, and Weld Commissioner Kevin
Ross

Stay tuned for the dates and locations of my upcoming town
halls in Yuma and Morgan Counties that will happen in
March/April!
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